From: C&K

To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: AIR BnB in Santa Rosa Valley. Agenda #36.
Date: Monday, October 10, 2022 5:18:15 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

As aresident in Santa Rosa Valley for 27 years , I oppose Air BnBs in this residential Valley.
We want residence who care about their community and are committed to making it a safe
area for families. AirBnB would not meet these goals and would add more traffic making it
less safe. An example is the house on11365 Persilla where there is noise and crowds of people
without restrictions on hour and activity. We want our Valley to be safe.

Sincerely,

Karen Frost

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android
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